BIG SANDY ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
JULY 9, 2016
Attendance:  Maria Civita, Chris & Leigh Fisher, Sandra & Bruce Maeder, Paul & Linda Mishkin, George Osgood, Sandy & Susan Prince, Al & Debbie Villanucci, Bill & Bickie Webster,  Wayne Lucier, Hope Straw, Dick Dailey, Clare Paget
Proxy Votes:  Sean Grant, Mike McDonnell, George Dehner, Jack Laverty
Copies of the 2015 Annual Meeting Minutes, the 2016 Annual Meeting Agenda, and the 2016 Treasurer’s Report were made available to members. Please refer to the Big Sandy Website (www.big-sandy.org)
President’s Report: 
The meeting was called to order and a quorum verified. 

Chris introduced the Board and thanked the volunteer leadership for their service to the Association. He asked that members continue to respect the volunteer’s time and energy by making duties associated with running the Association as easy as possible.  

· As a reminder, the Board made email the main method of communication within the Association, with the Big Sandy Website as a fallback, so as to reduce the cost and administrative burden associated with printing, postage, and mailings. If you prefer to have hardcopies of previous year minutes, etc for reference at next year’s meeting, please print and bring them. The Board will not print / bring copies to future meetings, unless requested by specific members. 
· Overall, the Association looks great (road, beach) and there were no major issues/expenditures. Lots of activity in regards to upgrades/improvements; quiet but active, including July 4th.
The association website is at the following location: www.big-sandy.org

The Board again invited the Lakes Environmental Association (LEA), of which Big Sandy Association is a member, to present at this year’s meeting. 
LEA:

Colin, Board Member of LEA, thanked Big Sandy for their continued membership and asked everyone to consider individual membership.  Colin provided an update on Highland Lake. 
Overall, Highland Lake continues to experience very good health; this assessment is supported by data from a health monitoring buoy installed by the LEA on Highland Lake. The Highland Lake health monitoring buoy provides real time results, every 15 minutes, May – September. The buoy, which is the only one that provides live data in the area, and 1 of only 4 in the State of Maine, reviews lake clarity, temperature, oxygen, chlorophyll, phosphorus, PH, among other things. Refer to the LEA website for live data. The lake has excellent water clarity and is above average. LEA is concerned with the lack of oxygen in the lake and has started doing advanced testing in the bottom of the lake due to the lake warming. The cost associated with this was handled by a $10k grant and the $40k buoy was also covered by a grant and individual donors. A member asked what can be done to raise oxygen. The best solution is to control the nutrients going into the lake; other solutions are very costly (infusing oxygen through pipes or spray with aluminum).
Other services provided by LEA are the boat check at the launch. They look for invasive forms of vegetation. At Highland this is a courtesy inspection, but at most other lakes there is a charge.  LEA also provides an active certified education program for students. In addition, LEA works with lakeshore zoning compliance, milfoil control services, and watershed consultation.
Big Sandy members are reminded that there is a link to the LEA website from our Big Sandy website (www.big-sandy.org).
Acceptance of 2015 Minutes

A motion was made to accept the 2015 minutes as written, was seconded, and the 2015 minutes were unanimously approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
Debbie Villanucci provided copies of the Association financial reports, including the Profit and Loss statement, the status of invoices submitted to association members, total expenses by payee, and the most recent bank statement. She indicated that two Association members had not paid their dues; as of the time of this writing, 8/7/16, all member's are paid current with the exception of Gibbons, now two years in arrears. Big Sandy has $8,950 in the bank, and 28 members. The beach clean-up cost $200.00 this year.  The Board will look into the cost of an updated Quicken (book-keeping) program. The President thanked Debbie for her hard work over the years and reminded the membership that Debbie is still asking to be replaced as Treasurer. No member has come forward since this was announced one year ago – the Association needs a volunteer to serve as our new Treasurer.
Plowing and Snow Report:
Eric Miller gave the plowing report via email. As usual, Mike Ward did a great job with road plowing. The winter plowing season is December 1 - April 1. The cost was the same as the previous year, approximately $3175. The association covered 25%, Lombard's paid  $250, and winter users pay the remainder.  Mike also has a landscape company and removes snow from roofs.
Note that there is a $50/weekend plowing fee if you decide to come up and didn’t pay for the winter plowing season. This fee does not apply to members coming up solely for the purpose of checking on their property after a major storm or other emergency.
The topic was raised of the Association covering 100% of the winter plowing, in part due to the opinion that all members benefit as insurance carriers would not cover houses if the road wasn't plowed.  This topic provided for lively debate and has proven a contentious discussion topic in the past - the Board took note of all input; we will review whether and/or how best to approach the membership with any proposed change.

Dock Manager’s Report:
Al Villanucci had no updates to provide.  If interested in being on the waiting list, please contact Al at BigSandyDock@aol.com. 
Road Committee Report:
George Osgood stated that we had an unusual year.  Due to little snow, the rate at which frost came out of the ground, and vehicular traffic associated with 3 families working on their camps, the road became muddy and rutted requiring road scraping. 
Bruce Maeder stated that he would like $5k for tree work and approximately $800 to seal the hot top. In a change to their tree-trimming program, CMP now won’t cut trees unless it’s disaster related.  

A motion was made to allow crew to immediately move on sealing hot top for an amount up to $1k. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

A motion was made and seconded to authorize tree work/canopy removal not to exceed $2,500.  13 voted to approve, 3 opposed, and the motion passed.
New Business:
1. Beach:  Beach cleanup by Mike Ward was $200.  Beach preservation via stonework looks great as do the plants planted by the Villanucci’s.  Chris thanked Debbie and Al for taking the initiative on the low cost/easy method to stop erosion, planting beach grass along the beach/road. There is one low spot (drainage) which will be addressed. Please remind your friends, family and renters to utilize the steps as the plants take 5 years to mature and are fragile.  Chris Fisher recognized Tony’s efforts for regularly raking the beach and staining the dock; also noted was Al’s contribution in sanding the dock and to Tony, Bruce and Al for swim dock maintenance.
2.  Common Courtesies:  Chris reminded the members of the common courtesies – quiet hours, trash, speed limit, dogs and litter, amongst others.  One member voiced concerns about dogs urinating on the beach/in the water and in people’s yards. Owners should know where their dogs are. Motor bike hours are 10:30-4:30pm Mon-Saturday and 12-4:30pm Sunday. No modifications were proposed to the common courtesies; generally the concerns voiced at the meeting would not be concerns if all abided by the common courtesies that are currently in place. All members are encouraged to visit the website and review this document, and also share with any guests / renters visiting Big Sandy (www.big-sandy.org).
New Candidates for Office:  There were no new candidates for Office and all Officers agreed to serve another year. Again, Debbie will serve one more year as Treasurer – a volunteer is needed to begin serving as Treasurer next year - please let the Board know if you’d be willing to serve your Association. A motion to re-elect the current Officers was made, seconded and unanimously approved.

Chris Fisher – President & Director

Al Villanucci – Director

Ed Lewis – Director

Treasurer – Debbie Villanucci

Secretary – Leigh Fisher
Webmaster - Maria Civita

Dues:  No change was proposed regarding dues; dues will remain $300.00 annually.
There being no other business, Chris Fisher adjourned the meeting at approximately 11:30 p.m.
The date for the next annual meeting will be determined by the Board and communicated with adequate notice for membership planning.   
APPENDIX A TO 2016 BIG SANDY ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Officers and Directors for 2016-2017:

Chris Fisher, President and Board Member

4 Perennial Way

Scarborough, ME 04074
Bridgton/cell phone: 207-607-9200
Other phone:  207-883-8369 (R) 

E-mail:  cjfisher1994@yahoo.com
Ed Lewis, Board Member

8 Dodge Drive

West Hartford, CT 06107

Bridgton phone:  207-647-3661 

Other phone: 860-521-4263

E-mail:  edward_lewis@comcast.net
Al Villanucci, Board Member
47 Grace Street 

Malden, MA 02148

Bridgton phone:  207-647-2385 

Other phone:  781-324-5599 (R)

E-mail:  avcoelectric@aol.com
Debbie Villanucci, Treasurer

47 Grace Street 

Malden, MA 02148

Bridgton phone:  207-647-2385 

Other phone:  781-324-5599 (R)

E-mail:  dv99999999@aol.com
Leigh Fisher, Secretary
4 Perennial Way

Scarborough, ME  04074

Cell: 207-232-6702

Email: Lncfisher@gwi.net

